
KURE BEACH 

SHORELINE ACCESS AND PARKING COMMITTEE 

JANUARY 5, 2010 

The meeting was called to order at 5:05 PM at the Town Hall with the following in attendance: 

Tony Gonsalves, Chair    Priscilla Smith, Secretary         

Jim Smith, Co-Chair     Sandra Whaley      

Richard Graham     Elaine Eisberg 

Also present:  Chuck Keener, Council Liaison 

By motion made, seconded and carried the minutes from the November 4
th

 meeting was adopted.    

By motion made, seconded and carried the agenda for the January 5
th

 meeting was adopted.           

By motion made, seconded and carried the committee recommended to move the old business to 

new business. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

1. Priscilla Smith named as presiding secretary. 

2. Linda Chesire approved as alternate at prior Town Council meeting 

3. Dick Graham approved for regular SLAP member by Town Council 

4. Discussion on overlay committee.  Dick Graham has joined this committee as our 

representative.  P&Z is also part of this committee. 

5.  Formulate a new list of new and remaining projects for 2010: 

a.  The committee recommends implementing the changes listed in the MPO Report.  

Dick Graham will create a power point on all items. 

b. Bathroom at Eakes Park, E, I, and the Ocean Park 

c. Sidewalks on Ave K. 

d. Pedestrian cross walks at 17 beach access locations. 

e. Map for parking locations 

f. Solar lighting at beach access locations.  This could be a green grant. 

g. Extend walkways past the Dunes at all public accesses. 

h. Repair old Boardwalk and make it more ADA accessible. 

i. Look into purchasing pre-fab bathrooms. 

j. Make N Ave a one way and create additional parkilng 

k. Pave the parking areas on I and E. 

l. Recommend no speed bumps on Atlantic Avenue. 

m. Obtain flag poles and flags to be place in front of the Police Station and the Fire 

House. 



n. Check with Bill McDow on what is the next step to obtain a pedestrian button for the 

traffic light on K Ave.  Who at DOT should we contact. 

o. Continue research regarding LED signs for the Town. 

p. Create two additional handicap spaces.  One by the Pier and the other by Big 

Daddy’s. 

q. Parking locations on Ft. Fisher need lines to show where the parking is. 

r. The parking at Eakes Park need to be defined.  There is 50 possible spaces. 

s. Parking at the Corral needs street access and signage. 

t. Install a sidewalk up to the Fire Dept. and along K Ave. 

u. Lighting on E, I. and 6
th

 for parking. 

The meeting was adjourned at 6:10 PM.  The next scheduled meeting will be on February 2
nd

 at 

5:00 PM at the Town Hall. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Priscilla Smith  

 


